Carterknowle and Dore Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Tuesday 27th June 2017 at 5.30 pm

Welcome
The practice had received apologies as above ahead of the meeting.

Dr Hilton opened the meeting. 
Emma mentioned that we had a new member for the PPG and they were hoping to attend the next meeting. 
The minutes were agreed and minor amendments made from the previous meeting.

Matters Arising
PPG Newsletter – 3rd Issue
Further discussion has been postponed until the next PPG meeting

Patient Self-Help Groups
To be discussed further at next meeting.

PPG What’s New/Community Boards
These are now in place at both surgeries and are full of useful information. One member mentioned the recent social event at Millhouses Bowling Club and how successful it had been with over 100 people attending- they felt this was very positive and aimed at people of all ages and abilities.

Email Correspondence
Update postponed until the next meeting.
No new emails/ correspondence was received by members.

Steering Group
· A member gave a quick update of the last meeting of the steering group. They emphasised that the group was open to suggestions but that the main things that needed to be considered were on the possible agenda list.

· Preferred name for group – One member suggested ‘Getting Older – Living Well’ which was well received by the group and felt to have the right balance and not too flippant. ‘Getting on with Getting on’ was also suggested.

· Frequency of meetings – These are to be monthly, it was suggested the waiting room at Dore Road surgery, on the 4th Thursday of each month. The suggested time was 1.30 to 3 pm but Emma said from a practice point of view it would be better 12.30 to 2 pm so this has been changed accordingly.

· One member brought in a booklet from Age Concern called ‘Life Book’ which is a very helpful booklet for a person to record relevant information i.e. pin numbers, insurance details, funeral wishes, which is really useful information for relatives/friends sorting someone’s estate.

· A member will look into obtaining copies of the leaflet for the group. 
Action
· It was agreed that a PPG member would get in touch with Age Concern to see if we can get a supply of the Life Book to put in the waiting room
Possible agenda items:
· The group looked at the proposal for the patient discussion group and also the possible agenda items. There are a good few contacts if interested in doing tasks about the agenda items. There are really good topic suggestions for future meetings and Dr Hilton felt a maximum of 2 should be discussed at each meeting there being enough for 3 or 4 meetings
Dr Hilton thanked those involved and felt this was a really good piece of work and would be great once we can roll out to patients. Agenda items for the first meeting along with a date to be agreed at the next meeting. 
The date of the next steering group meeting to be arranged.

Good Things Foundation – Neighbourhood Project on Digital Inclusion Projects
· Emma updated the meeting that the CCG had secured funding for a pilot scheme for 2 neighbourhoods in Sheffield to work with the Good Thigs Foundation project. South Sheffield Health Group neighbourhood (including Carterknowle) was lucky to be one of these. The aim is to reduce social isolation and increase people’s confidence in accessing resources via the internet.

· Dr Hilton mentioned that we are currently working with Age UK Sheffield, Dore & Totley and that it was hoped we could get their representative to come and talk to us at possibly the meeting after next.

DNAS
· There was a lengthy discussion regarding DNAs and how we could reduce these.

· Currently we have a system whereby if a patient DNAs on the first occasion nothing is done, on the second they get a DNA letter advising that if it happens again they may be removed from the list, and on the third occasion, with approval of the partners, the patient is written to and asked to register elsewhere. There are obviously circumstances where this does not happen i.e. if the patient is vulnerable or there are extenuating circumstances.

· It was queried whether it was a certain groups of patients who were DNAing i.e. age, repeat offenders, vulnerable people. It was suggested that perhaps time could be spent on reminding vulnerable patients or their carers the day before their appointment but as mentioned previously if there is a mobile number on their records they do receive an SMS the day prior to the appointment.

· Chesterfield Royal Hospital have started adding in the cost of failing to attend an imaging appointment which is approximately £110 to their DNA letters. It was queried by the group how much a GP or nurse appointment would cost the practice and Emma is going to look into this. It was felt initially that we would prefer to send DNA letters with the emphasis on the impact it has on other patients trying to book appointments rather than the cost.

· It was discussed whether there could be an easier quicker way to cancel an appointment and the difficulties sometimes encountered when ringing the surgery. It was queried whether the practice could have a mobile number where patients could text to cancel but it was pointed out that this could be used by patients to ring the surgery and the risk would be the phone would not be answered; it would have to be very clear that it was for this purpose only and no one would respond to text messages. Sloan Medical Practice are piloting a scheme re texting; Emma will ask regarding feedback.

· Emma mentioned the Saturday catch up clinics, we have just had our third Saturday clinic, and the fact that they were booked up but only 50% of patients attended. These were 30 minute appointments with the nurse or HCA supported clerical staff; the time wasted was considerable. Patients who didn’t attend were contacted and they had either forgotten or had other family commitments even though if a mobile number is on the records they would have received an SMS reminder the previous day.

· It was discussed whether there could be more clarification as to what everyone does i.e. the Nurse Practitioner, Nurses and HCAs. It was commented that this information is already available via the website, the telephone message which is on a loop and posters within surgery.

· Dr Hilton mentioned that we are currently trialling a new triage system which will hopefully improve our efficiency at dealing with calls and that staff are currently having training. We are moving towards greater care navigation which will involve referring to the most appropriate person within the practice and organisations outside the practice i.e. Age Concern. It was discussed that currently anyone registered can book an online appointment with a GP, Nurse Practitioner or Nurse even if inappropriate; it was suggested that these appointments would be better to go through triage.

· Dr Hilton said that initially the aim was to tackle same day demand for appointments with a view to triaging online bookings at a later stage but that this was the way forward.
Action
· Emma to look at the cost of GP/Nurse appointments and also to try and get figures/date to try and identify is specific group that DNA. To feedback at next meeting.

Wild at Heart
· Emma brought in some leaflets ‘Wild at Heart’ which is supported by the Wildlife Trusts Sheffield and Rotherham which is a way of getting people over 50 involved in nature-related activities to meet other people and make friends. The activities include nature photography and wildlife gardening but there is an indoor base if the weather is bad.

· Leaflets will be displayed in the surgery and on the Community Boards within surgery.

Any Other Business
· A member mentioned that they had printed off a prescription leaflet from our website that had the Sloan MC on and queried why. Emma explained that it was a leaflet for the three surgeries in the neighbourhood, Sloan, Woodseats and Carterknowle & Dore.

· A member also mentioned that when they recently took their prescription to the chemist they were asked to register with them for electronic prescriptions and were given the impression that there would come a point when transition of prescription will only be electronic. Dr Hilton reassured the meeting that this was certainly not the case and that patients would always be able to collect paper prescriptions although he did emphasise the benefits of electronic prescribing as being timelier, less paper, ability to go to different chemist locations i.e. if on holiday.

· Following the recent CQC report one member requested an update on one of the action points asking us to consider promoting a private area away from the reception desk if required. Emma advised that at both Dore and Carterknowle there were signs on the reception desk indicating that if privacy was needed there was a room available (the kitchen at both sites)to discuss things or if required to breast feed, a sign is put on the door if appropriate to advise staff members it is being used.

· One member updated that they had attended the wider neighbourhood PPG meeting and will scan information and their notes and send them to other PPG members – to be discussed for 10 minutes at next meeting.

· Hepatitis C – A member will send information to be passed onto Dr Hilton.

Date of next meeting to be confirmed.
